
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND REQUEST FOR PUBLIC COMMENT ON 

DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

OBSTRUCTION REMOVAL PROJECT 

CANANDAIGUA AIRPORT (IUA) 

 

A Draft Environmental Assessment (DEA) was prepared to evaluate potential impacts resulting from the 

Obstruction Removal Project at the Canandaigua Airport. The project includes the removal of vegetation 

identified as airspace obstructions and the proposed avigation easement or possible acquisitions for portions 

of eight neighboring parcels near the Airport. Portions of the proposed project are located within wetlands 

regulated by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. 

 

The document is available for review at the following locations, during normal business hours: 

 

Canandaigua Airport 

Airport Terminal 

2450 Brickyard Road 

Canandaigua, NY 14424 

 

And 

 

Wood Library 

134 North Main Street 

Canandaigua, NY 14424 

 

Question may be directed to Airport Manager, Bob Mincer by phone at (585) 919-2772 or email at 

robert.mincer@co.ontario.ny.us. 

 

Written comments on the DEA for public record should be sent to either of the following addresses: 

 

CanadaiguaEA@mjinc.com 

Or 

Erica Major 

McFarland Johnson, Inc. 

49 Court Street, Suite 240 

Binghamton, NY 13901 

 

Comments received on the DEA in writing on or before the close of business on February 27, 2020 will be 

considered and addressed in the Final Environmental Assessment (FEA) for the proposed improvements. 

Based on a review of the FEA, the FAA will determine the significance of potential impacts and either require 

a more detailed study or issue a Finding of No Significant Impact. 
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